
Bryan County Board of Commissioners – April 7, 2022 

The Bryan County Board of Commissioners called an Emergency Called Meeting via phone 
conference on Thursday, April 7, 2022 at 10:00 a.m.  The following were present via PAC conference 
line: Chairman Carter Infinger, Commissioner Gene Wallace, Commissioner Andrew Johnson, 
Commissioner Dallas Daniel, Commissioners Wade Price and Commissioner Noah Covington. Also 
present: County Administrator Ben Taylor, Assistant County Administrator Kathryn Downs, County Clerk 
Lori Tyson, County Attorney Lea Holliday, Patrick ____, John Rauback and Kirk Croasmun. 

Chairman Infinger called the meeting to order at 10:04 a.m. and a roll call was made. 

Anna gave an update to the Commissioners on the potential project for the mega site. 

A motion was made by Noah Covington and seconded by Wade Price to approve a Resolution 
Authorizing Relocation of Bryan County Courts to Interim Location Pending Repairs to the Bryan County 
Courthouse. 

Discussion was made between the Commissioners about the potential use of Lanier Primary 
School for court appointments. 

Commissioner Andrew Johnson made a motion to Amend the Resolution to add Lanier Primary 
School, 6024 Hwy 280, subject to intergovernmental agreement negotiations with the Bryan County 
Board of Education.  Commissioner Gene Wallace seconded the motion.  Vote 5:0, motion carried 
unanimously.  

Ben Taylor and Kathryn Downs gave an update on the tornado damage and recovery efforts. 

The following decision were made: the April Commission Meeting will proceed as planned; the 
April 11th Joint LOST Meeting will be rescheduled, and the Spring Planning Retreat will be postponed. 

A motion was made by Noah Covington and seconded by Wade Price to adjourn. 

Meeting adjourned at 10:42 a.m. 




